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Thursday

12:00 noon - Meeting - [Y.U.S.A.] Y.U.S.A. building representatives will meet to discuss contract demands;
all Y.U.S.A. members are welcome - Room l23A, Atkinson College

2:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m. - Colloquium Series - [Department of Sociology and Anthropology] "Women's Studies in
Sociology" features Professor Margrit Eichler, University of Waterloo (topic to be announced) - Faculty
Lounge (Room S872) , Ross Building

7:30 p.m. - 10:30 p.m. - E.G.O.-Communications &Interpersonal Relationships - [Centre for Continuing Education]
"Sexuality and Intimacy", by Barb and Sy Silverberg - general admission $6.00; students $4.00 - Room 107,
Stedman Lecture Halls

NOTE: As yet there are no events scheduled for Friday, Saturday, or Sunday

GENERAL

*

*

*

*

*

President Macdonald will be at Glendon College to meet with members of the Glendon community on Monday,
May 5, from 2:00 p.m., in the President's Office, Glendon Hall. Persons wishing to make an appointment,
are asked to call Mrs. Goodman at 667-2223.

Members of the University community interested in forming a Naturalist Group are asked to contact C. Wallace
(local -3198/3348). The aim of this proposed group is to find, identify and list animals, birds, insects
and plants on the York and Glendon campuses. Nature photographers and artists are especially welcome to
join as well as persons willing to volunteer professional advice. Connections have already been established
with other naturalist groups within the city of Toronto.

The following revisions have been made to the Food Service Summer Hours Schedule which was printed in the
April 18 and 24 Daily Bulletin:
1) Atkinson Coffee House - Open from 8:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m.; May 12 through August 8
2) Complex I - Saturday and Sunday scheduling only - Breakfast - 8:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m.; Lunch - 11:00 a.m.

to 1:30 p.m.; Dinner - 4:30 p.m. to 6:00 p.m.

Many kitchens and offices in the Ros~ and Behavioural Sciences Buildings have cafeteria trays, dishes and
other supplies which have been removed from the Central Square Coffee Shop. These articles are the
property of the University, are costly to replace, and are urgently needed in the cafeteria. Therefore,
department personnel are expected to provide their own articles for use in kitchenettes, for coffee
service, etc. Departments are asked to return cafeteria supplies to the Central Square Coffee Shop. If
unable to do so, please telephone the Manager, Mrs. Lynette Wiles, local -3286; who will arrange to have
them picked up. Cafeteria supplies remaining in offices after this initial survey will be removed by
service staff during their normal work routines.

Summer schedule for the Tait McKenzie Physical EducationCentre- effective Saturday, May 3 and continuing
1,tntiJ ~eptember

Friday 9:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.
Saturday & Sunday 1:00 p.m. to 6 :00 p.m.
Closed holidays unless otherwise indicated in the Daily Bulletin.

Monday through .. Thursday
Building
9:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.

Pool
12:00 noon to 2:00 p.m.
4:30 p.m. to 7:00 p.m.

12:00 noon to 2:00 p.m.
2:00 p.m. to 5:00 p,m.

*

*

*

*

*

World University Service of Canada (WUSC) is looking for volunteers to assist at checkpoints on the Miles
for Millions Walk. The Walk will take. place on Saturday, May 3, 1975. Duties will include the collecting
of the names and numbers of the walkers at the Museum Subway stop. Any interested persons are asked to
contact the York International Student Centre at local -6262 or Margaret Smith at the University of Toronto
WUSC office, 928-6847, for details.

Off-Campus Housing reports that a number of houses are available in Toronto and environs for visiting or
new members of faCUlty or staff. Also the Housing Bureau is looking for short-term rentals for the summer
or part-summer; and on behalf of a member of faCUlty, is searching for a reasonably priced house on a
one or two-year lease (about $275.00) preferably in North Toronto. Please call Denys Brown in regard to
any of the above at local -3441.

Members of the community please note that the meeting of the Notre Dame de la Merci, previously scheduled
to take place on the Glendon Campus will be held at the York Campus from May 1 to 3. The 39 participants
will stay in residence.

The third Annual York Staff and Faculty Golf Tournament will be held on Tuesday, June 10 starting at
1:00 p.m., at King Golf Club, Highway 400 and Aurora Side Road. This year's tournament will be open to
100 people. Application forms will be issued along with the Daily Bulletin during the first week of May.
Participants should gain the approval of their Department head in order that the time be treated either as
a half day of the employee's vacation or that comparable overtime will be worked to cover it.

The York Softball League will begin its 1975 season in mid-May and run through until the end of September.
Open to students, faculty and staff, the League will be comprised of four teams. Persons wanting to
participate should forward their name to the following people: Ross - Colin Guenther, Room S936, Ross
Building, local _3189; Farquharson - Ray Petryshyn, Room 321, Farquharson Building, local -3554; Petrie ­
Ron Bell, Room 110, Petrie Science Building, local -6408. A fourth co-ordinator is needed and interested
persons should contact Ron Bell. A nominal budget will be available for equipment. Plans are in progress
for the possible construction of a softball diamond on York property - if not, alternative playing grounds
have been arranged with the Borough of North York, Spring training camp will start as soon as possible.

STAFF POSITIONS AVAILABLE: Please contact PERSONNEL SERVICES
Counsellor - Gladys Neilson (2510)

Ancillary Services - Administrative Clerk (typing necessary); Grade 3

Graduate Studies - Recording Secretary (shorthand necessary); Grade 5

Arts - Faculty Secretary (Geography); Grade 3
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*

ART GALLERIES, DISPLAYS

Glendon College Art Gallery is presenting "Soft Squares", a show of
drawings by Torn Graham and Murray Leadbeater, from May 5 to 30. Gallery
hours are from 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., Monday to Friday. Opening will
be on Monday, May 5 from 5:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m.

Monday

2:00 p.m. - President of the UniverSity at Glendon - President Macdonald will be at Glendon
to meet with members of the Glendon community (for an appointment, please call Mrs.
Goodman at 667-2223) - President's Office, Glendon Hall, Glendon College

2:00 p.m. - Lecture - [FaCUlty of Graduate Studies] Mr. Roger Godard will speak on "A
Symmetrical Model for Cylindrical and Spherical Collectors in a Flowing Collisionless
Plasma" - Room 317, Petrie Science Building

Saturday

9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. - Symposium - [EDEX] the last seminar in the EDEX Symposia Series is
entitled "Prevention of Learning and Emotional Disorders" - admission $5.00 - Room L,
Curtis Lecture Halls

COURSES, CONFERENCES &SEMINARS:

May 5 - 7: Manor Park Public School will be using the Glendon College facilities; the 34
participants will be staying in residence.

May 7 - 10: The Ontario Conference on Education will take place at the York campus with the
600 delegates staying in residence.

May 7 - 9: "Dialogue '75", a three-day conference of high school guidance counsellors and
representatives from the sixteen universities of Ontario. Of the 1,000 participants,
400 will be staying in York campus residences. Dialogue is an annual event, and this
year's conference is being organized by the Schools Liaison Office at York.

May 9 - 11: The John Peterson Jr. Secondary School will be using York campus facilities for
three days; the 40 participants will stay in residence.

May 11 - 13: The Canadian Daily Newspaper Publishers Association will again use the York campus
for their annual meeting/conference; the 50 participants are staying in residence.
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NOTE: As yet there are no events scheduled for Tuesday or Wednesday

GENERAL

* Dialogue '75 - a three day conference of high school guidance counsellors will be taking place at York
on May 7, 8, and 9. This year's conference is being hosted by the Schools Liaison Office at York and
will include a panel discussion with President Macdonald; while guest speaker - Margaret Wilson, of the
O.S.S.T.F. Research Committee will discuss "Secondary Schools for Tomorrow". A number of workshops have
been set up to discuss problems, position and changing attitudes towards post-secondary education. Some
500 people are expected to attend the conference.

* SPRING 1975 CONVOCATION SCHEDULE:

EVENT NUMBER

1
2

3

4

5

6
7

FACULTY/COLLEGE

Atkinson College
Bethune College
Stong College
Faculty of Science
Calumet College
Lakeshore Teachers' College
Faculty of Education
Faculty of Fine Arts
McLaughlin College
Winters College
Founders College
Vanier College
Graduate Students and Honours

Business
Glendon College
Osgoode Hall

TIME

10:30 a.m.
10:00 a.m.

2:30 p.m.

10:00 a.m.

2:30 p.m.
2:30 p.m.
2:30 p.m.

DATE

Saturday, May 31
Thursday, June 5

Thursday, June 5

Friday, June 6

Friday, June 6
Saturday, June 7
Monday, June 9

*

*

*

All members of the community are irivited to attend Convocation. Members of the academic and senior
administrative staff are encouraged to participate in one or more of the academic processions, and should
note the following arrangements for ordering academic robes. Full-time faculty members will receive robing
instructions and order forms directly by campus mail. Part-time faculty members and members of the
administrative staff should request order forms from either Mr. Brunner or Mrs. Noell of the Bookstore

. (local -3811). Robing instructions for graduating students will be mailed to their permanent home addresses.
Student enquiries regarding Convocation should be directed to College Masters' Offices. General enquiries
regarding.Convocation should be directed to Mr. Mouritsen in the Convocation Office (local -2226).

There will be no meeting of the Scottish Country Dance Group on Wednesday, May 7. There will be a meeting
as usual on Wednesday, May 14.

The Annual General Meeting of the Green Bush Inn Inc. will be held at 8:00 p.m. on Thursday, May 8 in Room
215, Founders College. All members are invited to attend.

The York International Student Centre will be closed from Tuesday, May 6 to Friday, May 9. The office will
re-open Monday, May 12. The. Summer Hours will be 10:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m., Monday through Friday.

* Summer hours 1975 - Frost Library:
Saturday, May 3 to Sunday, May 11 Closed
Monday, May 12 to Friday, May 16 Monday to Thursday - 8:30 a.m. to 10:30.p.m.

Friday - 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.
Saturday, May 17 to Monday, May 19 Closed
Tuesday, May 20 to Thursday, August 7 Monday to Thursday - 8:30 a.m. to 10:30 p.m.

Friday - 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.
Saturday - 10:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m.
Sunday - 1 :00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m.

*

*

Fine Arts Summer Studies '75 applications and registrations are now being accepted. Course offerings in
Dance, Film, Music, Theatre and Visual Arts. Daily classes to run July 2 - August 12 (Dance June 30 ­
August 8). All are credit courses. For information and application forms, please call the Summer Studies
Office, Fine Arts, Phase 11, local -3636.

'Interchange' - a new publication for the purpose of barter and exchange of goods, services, buying, selling
and general advertising needs will be available shortly through Information York. Interchange is for use
by members of the York community. Persons wishing to advertise in this publication, please submit a
2" X 4" paper or card, printed or typed with all of the pertinent information to Denys Brown, Room B8l4,
Ross Building.

STAFF POSITIONS AVAILABLE: Please contact PERSONNEL SERVICES
Counsellor - David Atkinson (3613)

Program Cost Analysis Unit (Office of Vice President) - Data Researcher (a new position in a neWly established
unit headed by Sheldon Levy); Grade 6

Counsellor - Linda Hamilton (3473)
Faculty of Education - Secretary to the Associate Dean; Grade 4

- Faculty Secretary (Memory typewriter); Grade 3
- Faculty Secretary (Special Education); Grade 3
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Thursday

8:00 p.m. - Meeting - [Green Bush Inn Inc.] annual general meeting for all members of the Green
Bush Inn - Room 215, Founders

Friday

9:00 a.m. - EDEX Symposium - last seminar; "Prevention of Learning and Emotional Disorders" ­
admission $5.00 - Room L, Curtis Lecture Halls

(note: there are no events listed for Saturday or Sunday)

GENERAL

The cost for six lessons is

*

*

*

*

*

*

*

The Presidential Advisory Committee on Parking and the Director, Safety and Security
Services, recently reviewed the 1975/76 budget for the parking system on York campus. It
was noted that estimated costs for 1975/76 will be greater than anticipated revenues,
resulting in a deficit position. As no government or university funds are available for
the construction, maintenance or operation of the parking system, annual costs must be met
fully by the drivers using the facilities. Accordingly, it was recommended to the
President and the Board of Governors that, effective July 1, 1975, the following scale
of parking fees be approved for York campus:

Annual Reserved $100.00
Annual Unreserved 35.00
Daily (M Lot) .75
Hourly (DD & FF Lots) .50 for first hour, 25q: for each successive

hour for a maximum of $1.50 a day
Hourly (Meters) .20 per hour

Approval of the new fee structure has how been received. If the costs of improvements
to GG and HH lots prove reasonable, it is anticipated that further increases in fees can
be avoided until 1977. Reserved parking fees may be paid in four monthly payroll
deductions of $25.00 each, and unreserved parking fees by two monthly deductions of
$17.50 each. Drivers wishing reserved parking privileges are urged to make early
arrangements with the Parking Office.

All staff charge accounts with the Bookstores are due for renewal effective'May 1, 1975.
Credit card applications are available from Mrs. D. Tanaka, Room 113, Central Square of
the Ross Building. (The Bookstore apologizes for any inconvenience the lateness of this
announcement may have caused customers.)

Norman's (Room 201, Bethune College) will be open all summer between 10:00 a.m. and
1:00 a.m., Monday through Saturday. Norman's is licenced and will feature luncheons,
hot sandwiches, cakes and coffee.

The York International Student Centre is closed until Friday, May 9. The office reopens
Monday, May 12 and summer hours will be from 10:00 a.m. - 6:00 p.m., Monday through Friday.

Kaleidoscope '75 - a day for the performing arts - is being presented at York on Sunday,
May 25 in the Fine Arts Phase 11 building. Sponsored by the North York Arts Council,
Kaleidoscope '75 will feature 14 groups from the North York region performing dance, music
and theatre. Tickets are $3.00 per family, $1.00 single admission and $.50 for senior
citizens. The program will take place from 2:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m. Further information
regarding specific times for events will be available from the Information York Booth (or
contact Carol Zelniker at local -3615).

Full-time students are reminded that effective May 1, 1975, Summer Memberships are required
in order to make use of any of the Tait McKenzie facilities or the tennis courts. Students
who have not renewed their lockers for the summer, will have these lockers emptied on or
about May 15, 1975. Summer memberships are available from the Student Accounts, Accounting
Department, Temporary Office Building, at a cost of $10.00.

Tennis lessons will be given at the Glendon campus during May and June as follows:
Ladies Classes - Wednesday, 1:30 p.m. - 3:30 p.m.; commencing May 14
Saturday Classes - Adult Beginners 9:00 a.m. - 10:15 a.m.)

Intermediate 10:15 a.m. - 11:30 a.m.) commencing May 17
- Junior Beginners 11:30 a.m. - 12:45 p.m.)
$10.00; for further information and registration call 487-6150.

"

STAFF POSITIONS: contact Personnel Services
Counsellor - David Atkinson (-3613)

Program Cost Analysis Unit in the Office of the Vice-President - Data Researcher (a new
position in a newly established unit headed by Sheldon Levy) - grade 6

Counsellor - Linda Hamilton (-3473)
Computer Services - Operator I (shift work involved)
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Monday

5:00 p.m. - Film.,. [Stong College] "Tapestries of Tamara Jaworski", part of the CBC Arts 75
series .,. admission is free.,. Room C, Stedman Lecture Halls

Tuesday

9:30 p.m . .,. Television Interview.,. [Metro Cable] Dean Joseph Green of the Faculty of Fine Arts
at York will be a guest on the John Roberts Show.,. Mr. Green will discuss "Cencorship
and the Arts" - Channel 10

~Iednesday

8:00 p.m. - Meeting.,. [Scottish Country Dance] .,. Vanier Dance Studio, Vanier College

Friday

3;00 p.m . .,. Seminar Series.,. [Physics Department] Dr. Austin Cunningham of the University of
Texas will give a lecture entitled "An Examination of Potential Afterglow Pumping
Mechanisms in the Context of High Energy Laser Development" .,. Room 317, Petrie Science
Building

9:30 p.m . .,. Television Interview.,. [Metro Cable] See Tuesday's listing at 9:30 p.m.

NOTE: As yet there are no events scheduled for Thursday, Saturday or Sunday

CONFERENCES z COURSES &SEMINARS:

May 13 - 16:. The Christian Leadership Seminar will take place at the York campus with the 500
participants staying in residence.

May 16 - 18: The Ontario Table Tennis Association will be holding meetings on the York campus;
the 140 delegates will be staying in residence.

May 16 - 19: The Ontario Housing Tenants Association is expecting 200 members to attend the
three-day conference being held on the York campus.

May 17 - 18: The D'arcy McGee High School will be using Glendon campus facilities for two days
with the 47 participants staying in residence.
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Tuesday May 13 - Wednesday May 14, 1975 EMERGENCY S~RVICES CENTRE -3333

Tuesday

9: 30 p.m. - Television Interview - [Metro Cable] Dean Joseph Green of the Faculty of Fine Arts at York will
be a guest on the John Roberts Show - Mr. Green will discuss "Cencorship and the Arts" - Channel 10

Wednesday

8:00 p.m. - Meeting - [Scottish Country Dance] - Vanier Dance Studio, Vanier College

GENERAL

President H. Ian Macdonald has announced the appointment of Dr. David L. McQueen as Principal of Glendon
College, effective July 1, 1975. A member of the faculty of Glendon since 1969 and currently Chairman
of the College's Department of Economics, Dr. McQueen succeeds Dr. Albert V. Tucker who has served as
Principal for the past five years.

* 1975 SPRING CONVOCATION:

Saturday, May 31 (10:30 a.m.) Atkinson College - Mademoiselle Marie-Claire Blais, author, will receive an
honprary Doctor of Literature degree.

Thursday, June 5 (10:00 a.m.) Bethune &Stong Colleges, Faculty of Science - Mr. Cyrus Eaton, financier
and industrialist will be awarded an honorary Doctor of Science degree.

Thursday, June 5 (2:30 p.m.) Calumet &Lakeshore Teacher's College, Faculty of Education, Faculty of Fine
Arts - Mr. W.T. Newnham, President of Seneca College and Miss Angela Armitt, Director of Extension
and Summer School, University of Western Ontario will both receive honorary Doctor of Laws degrees.

Friday, June 6 (10:00 a.m.) McLaughlin, Winters, Founders,and Vanier Colleges - Professor Barker Fairley,
painter and scholar will be awarded an honorary Doctor of Literature degree. Dr. M. Vera Peters,
biophysicist and radiologist will receive an'honorary Doctor of Science degree.

Friday, June 6 (2:30 p.m.) Graduate Students and Honours Business Students - Dr. Vincent Wheeler Bladen,
scholar and teacher will be awarded an honorary Doctor of Law degree while Mr. Peter Newman, Editor
of Maclean's Magazine will receive an honorary Doctor of Letters degree.

Saturday, June 7 (2:30 p.m.) Glendon College - An honorary Doctor of Laws degree will be awarded to Madam
Claire Kirkland-Casgrain, lawyer and public servant.

Monday, June 9 (2:30 p.m.) Osgoode Hall Law School - Professor Otto Kahn-Freund, legal scholar, will receive
an honorary Doctor of Laws degree.

* University offices will be closed Monday, May 19, Victoria Day.
Scott Library - Open Saturday, 10:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m., closed Sunday &Monday
Steacie Science Library - Open Saturday, 10:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m., closed Sunday &Monday
Leslie Frost Library - Closed all weekend
Osgoode Hall Library - Closed all weekend
Bookstore - Closed all weekend
Tait McKenzie - Open Saturday, Sunday &Monday 1:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m.
Proctor Field House - Regular hours Saturday &Sunday, closed Monday
York Computing Centre - Regular hours Saturday &Sunday, closed Monday
York/Ryerson Computing Centre - Regular hours Saturday &Sunday, closed Monday

* Tait McKenzie Building hours during Victoria Day Weekend:
Building

Saturday, May 17, 1975 Normal hours
Sunday, May 18, 1975 Normal hours
Monday, May 19, 1975 Normal hours
NOTE: The Canadian National Table Tennis Championships will be

Gymnasiums from Friday, May 16 through May 19.

Pool
2:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m.
2:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m.
2:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m.

conducted in both the Upper and Main

10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.
11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. (Dr. Wheler, Monday through Thursday,

Dr. Ray, Fridays)
11:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon
11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.

will be given during Doctory duty hours. Service available for general physical

Health Service - Summer Hours:
Nurse on duty
Doctor on duty

Office visits by appointment
Drop-in Visits
Allergy injections
examinations.

*

* Members of the community please note that Osgoode Hall Senior Common Room will be closed for lunch on
Wednesday, May 14.

*

*

*

Beginning Wednesday, May 14 the Law Library will be closing at 4:30 p.m. Summer hours will be Monday to
Friday, 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. The Library will be closed all evenings, weekends and holidays.

The Atkinson Coffee House will be closing Friday, May 30 to permit Convocation preparations. In order to
avoid the problems encountered last year, coffee will be made available to the Atkinson staff and faCUlty
in Conference, Room 282 by 8 :30 a.m. only.

A new photocopying machin~, the Dennison BC28, will be on campus on May 8 to May 23. All those interested
in a demonstration are invited to drop by Room S80l of the Ross Building.

- continued



GENERAL (cont'd.)

*

*

*

*

*

The Department of Physical Plant advises that the Paper Recycling Programme is, with regret, being
discontinued. Rising collection costs and reducing market value for recycle paper has resulted in
financial loss to the University. The market will be monitored and th~ programme re-instituted when
the economics indicate it is feasible to do so.

Application forms for the 1975 Faculty and Staff golf tournament will be distributed with today's BUlletin.
If additional applications are required, please contact one of the following persons; Colin Deschamps,
Jim Habkirk, Al Lockerbie, Mary Mills or Robert Smolkin.

The Presidential Advisory Committee on Parking and the Director, Safety and Security
Services, recently reviewed the 1975/76 budget for the parking system on York campus. It
was noted that estimated costs for 1975/76 will be greater than anticipated revenues,
resulting in a deficit position. As no government or university funds are available for
the construction, maintenance or operation of the parking system, annual costs must be met
fully by the drivers using the facilities. Accordingly, it was recommended to the
President and the Board of Governors that, effective July 1, 1975, the following scale
of parking fees be approved for York campus:

Annual Reserved $100.00
Annual Unreserved 35.00
Daily (M Lot) . 75
Hourly (DD &FF Lots) .50 for first hour, 25~ for each successive

hour for a maximum 0 f $1. 50 a day
Hourly (Meters) .20 per hour

Approval of the new fee structure has now been received. If the costs of improvements
to GG and HH lots prove reasonable, it is anticipated that further increases in fees can
be avoided until 1977. Reserved parking fees may be paid in four monthly payroll
deductions of $25.00 each, and unreserved parking fees by two monthly deductions of
$17.50 each. Drivers wishing reserved parking privileges are urged to make early
arrangements with the Parking Office.

Judo courses are being offered this summer by the Physic~l Education Department. Intended for both beginners
and experienced enthusiasts, these six week courses are offered Tuesday and Thursday evenings from 6:00 p.m.
to 7:30 p.m. beginning May 13 and June 24. Course fees are $15.00 and registrations are being taken daily
from 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon and 1:00 p.m.to 5:00 p.m. by Sharon Bryson in Room 302, Tait McKenzie Building.

'Interchange' - a new publication for the purpose of barter and exchange of goods, services, buying, selling
and general advertising needs will be available shortly through Information York. Interchange is for use
by members of the York community. Persons wishing to advertise in this please submit a 2" X 4" paper or
card, printed or typed with all of the pertinent information to Denys Brown, Room S8l4, Ross Building.

STAFF POSITIONS AVAILABLE: Please contact PERSONNEL SERVICES
Counsellor - Linda Hamilton (3473)

Faculty of Education - Director of Student Programmes; P &M
- Secretary of the Faculty; Grade 7
- Secretary to the Associate Dean; Grade 4
- Secretary (Memory typewriter); Grade 3

Registrar - Student Records Coordinator; Grade 5

Purchasing - Junior Purchasing Clerk; Grade 2

Environmental Studies - Secretary (Student Programmes); Grade 5

Glendon - Bi-lingual Secretary; Grade 3

Atkinson - Student Programme Clerk (some typing required); Grade 4

Administrative Studies - Offset Operator; Grade 3
- Admissions Assistant (Student Affairs); Grade 5
- Area Co-ordinator Secretary Finance; Grade 4
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Thursday

8:30 a.m. - 8:30 p.m. - Transportation Symposium ~ [Transport Centre] "New Directions in Federal Marine
Transportation Policy" - five papers are being presented on the Arctic, MacKenzie River, Great Lakes
and International Shipping Policy - speakers will include John Langford, York University, also Gordon
Shaw and Howard Darling - registration is limited - fees are: Faculty $25.00; Students $15.00, which
includes lunch and dinner - for further information please contact J. Lungford, local -3136

Friday

3:00 p.m. - Seminar Series - [Physics Department] Dr. Austin Cunningham of the University of Texas will give
a lecture entitled "An Examination of Potential Afterglow Pumping Mechanisms in the Context of High
Energy Laser Development" - Room 317, Petrie Science BUilding

9:00 p.m. - Television Interview - [Metro Cable] Dean Joseph Green of the Faculty of Fine Arts will discuss
"Censorship and the Arts" on the John Roberts Show - Channel 10

NOTE: As yet there are no events scheduled for Saturday or Sunday

GENERAL

* 1975 SPRING CONVOCATION:

- continued

Office visits by appointment - 11:00 a.m. - 12:00 noon
Drop-in Visits - 11:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m.
Allergy injections will be given during Doctory duty hours. Service available for general physical
examinations.

The following stores will be closed during the Victoria Day holiday weekend, Saturday, May 17 through Monday,
May 19 inclusive - Beauty Salon, Barber, Margles, Drugstore, Bank, Travel Centre, Optometric Centre and the
Sporting Goods Store. "Oasis" will be open Saturday and Sunday from 12:00 noon to 5:00 p.m. and closed on
Monday.

a.m. - 6:00 p.m., closed Sunday and Monday

4:30 p.m.
1:00 p.m. (Dr. Wheler Monday through Thursday,

Dr. Ray - Fridays)

- Closed all weekend
Open Saturday, Sunday &Monday, 1:00 p.m. - 6:00 p.m.

- Regular hours Saturday and Sunday, closed ~fo_nday

9:00 a.m. ­
- 11:00 a.m. -

SPRING CONVOCATION AMENDMENTS:

1) Change in time: Osgoode Hall Law School Convocation has been changed from 2:30 p.m. to 2:00 p.m. on
Monday, June 9. .

2) The marshalling and robing area for the Law ceremony will take place in the Osgoode building: Room 220A
for the platform party; the main floor lobby for Senators, faculty and other members of the academic
procession. (For all other ceremonies on the Main Campus, the academic procession will marshal in the
Stedman Lecture Halls, as per the Bookstore's circulated robing instructions.)

3) Glendon faculty members should ignore the robing instructions/order forms recently mailed out by the
Bookstore. As usual, the Glendon ceremony will be co-ordinated through Mr. Pilley's Office, to which
enquiries on academic dress should be directed.

The Tait McKenzie Building will be open Saturday, May 17 through to Monday, May 19 during normal h~urs; and
the Tait McKenzie Pool will be open from 2:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. Saturday, May 17 through to Monday, May 19.
Members of the community please note that the Canadian National Table Tennis Championships will be conducted
in both the Upper and Main Gymnasiums from Friday, May 16 through May 19.

Saturday, May 31 (10:30 a.m.) Atkinson College - Ms. Marie-Claire Blais, author, will receive the Honorary
Degree of Doctor of Letters.

Thursday, June 5 (10:00 a.m.) Bethune &Stong Colleges, Faculty of Science - Mr. Cyrus Eaton, financier
and industrialist, will receive the Honorary Degree of Doctor of Science.

Thursday, June 5 (2:30 p.m.) Calumet &Lakeshore Teacher's Colleges, Faculty of Education, Faculty of Fine
Arts - Mr. W.T. Newnham, President of Seneca College and Miss Angela Armitt, Director of Extension
and Summer School, University of Western Ontario, will both receive the Honorary Degree of Doctor of
Laws.

Friday, June 6 (10:00 a.m.) McLaughlin, Winters, Founders and Vanier Colleges - Professor Barker Fairley,
painter and scholar, will receive the Honorary Degree of Doctor of Letters. Dr. Vera Peters,
biophysi~ist and radiologist, will receive the Honorary Degree of Doctor of Science.

Friday, June 6 (2:30 p.m.) Graduate Studies and Honours Business - Dr. Vincent Wheeler Bladen, scholar and
teacher, will receive the Honorary Degree of Doctor of Laws. Mr. Peter Newman, Editor, Maclean's
Magazine, will receive the Honorary Degree of Doctor of Letters.

Saturday, June 7 (2~30 p.m.) Glendon College - Ms. Claire Kirkland-Casgrain, lawyer and public servant,
will receive the Honorary Degree of Doctor of Laws.

Monday, June 9 (2:00 p.m.) Osgoode Hall Law School - Professor Otto Kahn-Freund, legal scholar, will receive
the Honorary Degree of Doctor of Laws.

University offices will be closed Monday, May 19, Victoria Day.

Scott Library &Steacie Science Library - Open Saturday 10:00
Leslie Frost Library, Osgoode Hall Library,

&Bookstore
Tait McKenzie
Proctor Field House, York Computing Centre,

&York/Ryerson Computing Centre

HEALTH SERVICE - SUMMER HOURS:
Nurse on duty
Doctor on duty

*

*

*

*
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This summer the Physical Education Department is offering physical fitness courses
based on the highly successful Aerobics program developed by Dr. Kenneth Cooper.
These courses are designed to evaluate your present physical fitness level and to
start participants on a personalized physical conditioning program. These 3 week
courses begin May 26, June 16, 12:00 noon to 1:00 p.m. Fees are $15.00 per course and
registrations will be taken, 'first come first served', daily from 9:00 a.m. to
12:00 noon and 1:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. by Sharon Bryson in Room 302, Tait McKenzie
Building.

A male-female awareness group sponsored by the Counselling and Development Centre will
be offered on Friday, May 30 from 6:00 p.m. to 9:30 p.m. and Saturday, May 31 between
10:00 a.m. and 7:00 p.m. The group will offer individuals an opportunity to explore
sex role stereotypes and ways to grow beyond them. Registration is limited. For
further information, please telephone local -2519 or stop by Room 145, Behavioural
Science Building.

Members of the University community interested in forming a Naturalist Group are asked
to contact C. Wallace (local -3198/3348). The aim of this proposed group is to find,
identify· and list animals, birds, insects and plants on the York and Glendon campuses.
Nature photographers and artists are especially welcome to join as well as persons
willing to volunteer professional advice. Connections have already been established
with other naturalist groups within the city of Toronto.

Fine Arts Summer Studies '75 applications and registrations are now being accepted.
Course offerings in Dance, Film, Music, Theatre and Visual Arts. Daily classes to
run July 2 to August 12 (Dance June 30 - August 8). All are credit courses. For
information and application forms, please telephone local -3636, Summer Studies Office,
Fine Arts, Phase 11.

The Counselling and Development Centre will be offering an assertive training group
for men and women beginning June 2. The group will meet for 6 weeks. For further
information or to register, please telephone local -2519 or stop by Room 145,
Behavioural Science Building.

Faculty and staff are reminded that all Athletic Memberships for York's Athletic
facilities are effective from July 1, 1975 to June 30, 1976. Persons holding a locker
on a 1974 Membership must renew for 1975 before June 30 and show their locker number
on the application form in order to protect their locker. 1974 members who do not
intend to renew their membership must clean out their locker before June 30 and report
to the Locker Control Room with their lock and towel and their refund of the $2.00
lock deposit will be effected. No responsibility will be taken for items left in the
locker beyond the expiry date of June 30. Application forms for both renewals and
new memberships are available from Student Accounts in the Accounting Department,
Temporary Office Building.

Judo courses are being offered this summer by the Physical Education Department.
Intended for both beginners and experienced enthusiasts, these six week courses are
offered Tuesday and Thursday evenings from 6:00 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. beginning May 13 and
June 24. Course fees are $15.00 and registrations are being taken daily from 9:00 a.m.
to 12:00 noon and from 1:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. by Sharon Bryson in Room 302, Tait
McKenzie Building.

<

STAFF POSITIONS AVAILABLE: Please contact PERSONNEL SERVICES
Counsellor - Linda Hamilton (3473)

Atkinson - Secretary (Sociology); Grade 4

Science - Laboratory Technician (Chemistry); Grade 4

Graduate Studies - Secretary to the Dean; Grade 5
- Recording Secretary/Secretary to Assistant Dean (shorthand required);

Grade 5

Ancillary Services - Senior Housing Assistant; Grade 4

Administration Studies - Secretary (Finance); Grade 4

• Comptroller - General Accounting Clerk; Grade 4

Founders College - Residence Secretary; Grade 4

Arts - Assistant to Chairman - French Literature (Bilingual); Grade 7

';';',;';;~,. ..~,.,
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Tuesday

12:00 noon - 1:00 p.m. - Meeting - [Y.U.S.A.] Topic for discussion is "Pensions" - all interested members
are invited to attend - Moot Court, Osgoode Hall Law School

4:30 p.m.·- Seminar Series - [Chemistry Department] Dr. Peter Timms of the University of Bristol, U.K.,
will discuss "Reactive Organo-metallic Compounds Prepared from Metal Atoms" - Room 320, Farquharson
Building

Wednesday

4:00 p.m. - Meeting - [University Food Service Committee] - Room 218, Bethune College

GENERAL

* Kaleidoscope '75 - a day for the performing arts - is being presented at York on Sunday, May 25 in the
Fine Arts Phase 11 Building. Sponsored by the North York Arts Council, Kaleidoscope '75 will feature
14 groups from the North York region performing dance, music and theatre. Tickets are $3.00 per family,
$1.00 single admission and 50~ for senior citizens. The program will take place from 2:00 p.m. to
9:00 p.m. Further information regarding specific times for events will be available from the Information
York Booth (or contact Carol Zelniker at local -3615).

* The Tait McKenzie Tennis courts will be in use for lessons
7:00 p.m. Monday through Thursday from May 19 to June 12.
intermediate tennis classes on Tuesdays and Thursdays. To
Tait McKenzie Building.

from 11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. and 5:00 p.m. to
There are still some openings available for
register, please see Sharon Bryson, Room 302,

* A male-female awareness group sponsored by th.e Counselling and Development Centre will be offered on
Friday, May 30 from 6:00 p.m. to 9:30 p.m. and Saturday, May 31 between 10:00 a.m. and 7:00 p.m. The
group will offer individuals an opportunity to explore sex role stereotypes and ways to grow beyond them.
Registration is limited. For further information, please telephone local -2519 or stop by Room 145,
Behavioural Science Building.

* HEALTH SERVICE - SUMMER HOURS:

Service available for general physical

9:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.
- 11:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. (Dr. Wheler Monday - Thursday, Dr. Ray - Fridays)

appointment - 11:00 a.m. - 12:00 noon
- 11:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m.

will be given during Doctory duty hours.

Nurse on duty
Doctor on duty
Office visits by
Drop~in Visits
Allergy injections

.examinations.

* This summer the Physical Education Department is offering physical fitness courses based on the highly
successful Aerobics program developed by Dr. Kenneth Cooper. These courses are designed to evaluate
your present physical fitness level and to start participants on a personalized physical conditioning
program. These 3 week courses begin May 26, June 16 and July 7 and run Monday-Wednesday-Friday from
12:00 noon to 1:00 p.m. Fees are $15.00 per course and registrations will be taken, 'first come first
served', daily from 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon and 1:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. by Sharon Bryson in Room 302,
Tait McKenzie Building.

* A student requires a van, Ford Econoline style, to rent for 3 1/2 hours on Tuesday evenings and Sunday
mornings for transportation of a person in a wheelchair. Please call local -2448 between 9:00 a.m. and
4:30 p.m., or 661-1281 from 5:00 p.m. to 10:00 p.m.

* The Daycare Centre has openings for Infants, ages 6 weeks to 18 months. The monthly fee is $150.00 plus
4 hours participation per week. Effective April 28, the hours will be 8:15 a.m. to 4:45 p.m. Extended
service is being offered until 5:45 p.m. at an additional cost of $3.00 per week. Parents who cannot
afford the fees can apply for subsidy through the Child Care Unit of Metropolitan Social Services. Further
information may be obtained from Sandy Stone or Maria de Wit at local -3273.

CONFERENCES, COURSES &SEMINARS:

May 21 - 24: The Centre for Continuing Education is sponsoring the EDEX Course for Consultants to take place en
the York campus. 300 persons are expected to take part in the course.

May 22: The Etobicoke Board of Education will be holding a one-day conference at Glendon College. Some
400 persons are expected to attend.

May 22 - 25: The Symposium on the Quaternary Stratigraphy of North America will be held on the York campus.
200 participants will be staying in residence. ,

May 23 - 25: Media '75 conference is being held on the York campus, with the 350 participants staying in residence.
May 25 - 28: The Ontario University Housing Officers Conference will take place on the York campus with some

35 persons in attendance.

SUMMER INTERCHANGE
clo Information York or sent to Room S814, Ross Building

No telephoned items will be accepted.

It will be understood that -
a) the Bulletin has the right to edit all material submitted;
b) items will be published once only;
c) items will be published on a first come first served basis; and
d) due to space limitations, the Bulletin cannot guarantee publication of all items.

2.

SUMMER INTERCHANGE: As a community service for the summer only, while Excalibur does not publish, the Daily
Bullletln will offer to students, faCUlty and staff the opportunity to advertise, without charge, items for
sale, barter or exchange. No outside agencies or commercial agencies will be permitted to use this space.
Advertisers must observe the following rules:

1. All items must be submitted in typed or printed form, with name and telephone number and/or address of the
advertiser.
Items may be delivered to -
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Thursday

12:00 noon - 1:00 p.m. - Meeting - [Y.U.S.A.] Representatives will meet to discuss the upcoming information
campaign - Room l23A, Atkinson College

3:00 p.m. - Meeting - [York Faculty Senior Common Room Club] - Winters Masters Dining Room

4:30 p.m. - Monthly Meeting of the Senate - it will not be necessary to obtain tickets - Senate Chamber
(Room S9l5J, Ross Building

Friday

8:00 a.m. - Quaternary Stratigraphy Symposium - [Atkinson College] a three-day conference to study geographical
problems of age-determination, long-distance correlation and future research trends in selected areas
of North America - conference will feature a number of guest speakers - registration fee is: general $10.00;
and students $5.00 - for registration forms, contact Professor W.C. Mahaney, Room 236, Atkinson College

4:30 p.m. - 10:00 p.m. - Media '75 Conference - twenty-four panels will critically examine the media in Canadian
society - registration fee for the three-day conference is: general $20.00; and students $10.00 - for
further information, contact Earle Beattie at 425-6756

Saturday

8:00 a.m. - Quaternary Stratigraphy Symposium - [Atkinson College] three-day Geography symposium to study areas
of North America - see Friday's listing at 8:00 a.m. for registration information

8:30 a.m. - 10:30 p.m. - Media '75 Conference - a number of workshops are scheduled for today - Dinner speaker.
Harry J. Boyle, vice-president of the CRTC will present the media conference awards - see Friday's listing
at 4:30 p.m. for registration information

Sunday

9:00 a.m. - Quaternary Stratigraphy Symposium - [Atkinson College] see Friday's listing at 8:00 a.m. for
registration information

9:30 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. - Media '75 Conference - see Friday's listing at 4:30 p.m. for registration information

2:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m. - Kaleidoscope '75 - [North York Arts Council] featuring 14 groups from the North York
region in dance, music, and theatre performances - tickets are $3.00 per family, $1.00 single admission
and 50~ for senior citizens - Fine Arts Phase 11 Building

7:30 p.m. - Roman Catholic Mass - Room 107, Stedman Lecture Halls

GENERAL

' .......

*

*

*

*

*

*

PROSPECTS FOR MAN - A symposium sponsored by the FaCUlty of Science, to be held June 3 and 4 in association
with the conferring of an honorary degree on Mr. Cyrus Eaton at the Science, Convocation, June 5, 1975.
Schedule of events is:
Tuesday, June 3, commencing at 10:30 a.m.

- Opening of the Symposium - President H. Ian Macdonald
- The Developing Countries - Mr. Peter Wright, Director, International Bank for Reconstruction and

Development
- The Environment - The Honourable Jack Davis, P.C., former Federal Minister of the Environment
- Prospects for Energy - Professor W.B. Thompson, University of California, San Diego

Wednesday, June 4, 1975, commencing at 9:30 a.m.
- Food Problems and Prospects - Mr. WaIter Pawley, United Nations Food and AgricUltural Organization
- The Social Future of Man - Professor Leonard J. Duhl, University of California, Berkeley
- The Role of the Universities - The Right Honourable The Lord James of Rusholme
- The Problem of Resources - Dr. Aurelio Peccei, President, The Club of Rome'

Tickets are available from Dr. W.J. Megaw, Centre for Research on Environmental Quality, Room Tl17, Steacie
Science Library.

Members of the community please note that President H. Ian Macdonald will be discontinuing his regular hours
at Glendon College for the summer, however, he will be visiting periodically with advance notice to be
given in the Bulletin. For the benefit of the Glendon community, President Macdonald will resume his
regular hours in September.

Beginning Tuesday, May 27, the Women's Workshop, Room 102, Behavioural Science Building will be open Tuesdays
and Thursdays until June 25, between 12:00 noon and 2:00 p.m. for staff women to get together for lunch ana
discussion. For further information, call Sandra or Barbara at local -2519.

Glendon College is holding an Open House on Thursday, May 29 between 1:00 p.m. and 9:00 p.m. Students' art,
costumes and photographs will be displayed. Campus tours will be conducted and information will b~ available
on admission requirements and financial aid.

The Department of English has tickets for a performance of "Twelfth Night", at Stratford, Saturday, September
27 (matinee). Tickets are $3.50 each and available from Room S763, Ross Building.

A male-female awareness group sponsored by the Counselling and Development Centre will be offered on Friday,
May 30 from 6:00 p.m. to 9:30 p.m. and Saturday, May 31 between 10:00 a.m. and 7:00 p.m. The group will
offer individuals an opportunity to explore sex role siereotypes and ways to grow beyond them. Registration
is limited. For further information, call local -2519 or stop by Room 145, Behavioural Science Building.

- continued
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* Faculty and staff are reminded that all Athletic Memberships for York's Athletic
facilities are effective from July 1, 1975 to June 30, 1976. Persons holding a locker
on a 1974 Membership must renew for 1975 before June 30 and show their locker number on
the application form in order to protect their locker. 1974 members who do not intend
to renew their membership must clean out their locker before June 30 and report to the
Locker Control Room with their lock and tow~l and their refund of the $2.00 lock deposit
will be effected. No responsibility will be taken for items left in the locker beyond
the expiry date of June 30. Application forms for both renewals and new memberships
are available from Student Accounts in the Accounting Department, Temporary Office
Building.

* Off Campus Housing reports that a number of houses are available to rent for the 1975-76
sabbatical year. Also, several summer sub~lets, furnished and unfurnished, are open.
A house in Horsham, England is available from September 1 for one year, and is within
commuting distance of London. For further information, please call Denys Brown at
local -3441.

* Student requires a van, FQrd Econoline style, to rent for 3 1/2 hours on Tuesday
evenings and Sunday mornings for transportation of a person in a wheelchair. Please
call local -2448 between 9:00 a.m. and 4:30 p.m. or 661-1281 from 5:00 p.m. to 10:00 p.m.

STAFF POSITIONS AVAILABLE: Please contact PERSONNEL SERVICES
Counsellor - Linda Hamilton (3473)

Graduate Studies - Recording Secretary/Secretary to Associate Dean (shorthand required);
Grade 5

_ Secretary to the Dean (shorthand required); Grade 5

Atkinson College - Student Programmes Advisor (advanced standing); Grade 6

Physical Plant - Office Services Clerk; Grade 2

SUMMER INTERCHANGE
c/o Information York

No telephoned items will be accepted.

It will be understood that -
a) the Bulletin has the right to edit all material submitted;
b) items will be published once only;
c) items will be published on a first come first served basis; and
d) due to space limitations, the Bulletin cannot guarantee publication of all items.

2.

SUMMER INTERCHANGE: As a community service for the summer only, while Excalibur does not
pUblish, the Daily Bulletin will offer to students, faculty and staff the opportunity to
advertise without charge, items for sale, barter or exchange. No outside agenc~es or
commercial agencies will be permitted to use this space. Advertisers must observe the
following rules:
1. All items must be submitted in typed or printed form, with name and telephone number

and/or address of the advertiser.
I~ems may be delivered to -

_ Wanted: A York student needs a ride to Waterloo on Friday afternoon, May 23 to arrive
by 7:00 p.m. Please call Phyllis at local -6450, or at 661-9897.

_ For Sale - out board motor. Johnson,9.5 horsepower. Excellent condition. 233-4560.

- For Sale - ladies' dress form (Stuart) Size 12 (adjustable)
_ Underwood Electric Typewriter - call Mrs. B. McKee at local -3431.

_ For Sale or Exchange: Music - all music is very old (now even the paper that it was
printed on). Schubert (Duet-Military March); Blue Danube; Ave Maria; Rustling Leaves,
by D. Hewitt; and Theory book (in French) as old as the music. Denise Dundas, local
- 2561.

,1'mkco,.,,·.
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Wednesday

8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. - Math '75 - [Centre for Continuing Education] A three-day conference for educators
with guest speakers, workshops and seminars - registration fee for the three days is $75.00 - for further
information, contact the Centre for Continuing Education, local -2502

Thursday

8:00 a.m. - 7:00 p.m. - Math '75 - [Centre for Continuing Education] Today's guest speakers include Dr. Howard
Fehr, Columbia University, speaking on "Geometric Instruction: Goals and Content" and Miss Angela Armitt,
University of Western Ontario who will lecture on "Communication Through Humour" - registration fee for
the remaining two days is $55.00 - for further information, contact the Centre for Continuing Education,
local -2502

1:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m. - Open House - [Glendon College] Students' art, costumes and photography will be on
display - campus tours will be conducted and admission and financial aid information will be made available
- Glendon College Campus

Friday

9:00 a.m. - 7:00 p.m. - Math '75 - [Centre for Continuing Education] Main speakers for today are Dr. Morris
Kline, Brooklyn College, who will discuss "The Value of Senior High Mathematics" and Dr. Robert E.K. Rourke
will deliver a lecture on "When Everyone is Somebody, Then No One's Anybody" - registration fee required
to attend lectures - for further information contact the Centre for Continuing Education, local -2502

Saturday

10:30 a.m. - Atkinson College Convocation - Ms. Marie-Claire Blais, author, will receive an honorary Doctor of
Letters degree - Ms. Blais will give the Convocation Address - the ceremonies will take place at the Podium
level adjacent to the amphitheatre (in case of inclement weather, they will be held in the Main Gym of the
Tait McKenzie Building) - York Campus

NOTE: As yet there are no events scheduled for Monday, Tuesday, or Sunday

CONfERENCES, COURSES &SEMINARS:

May 25 - June 6: Approximately 700 persons will attend the IBM conference being held on the York campus. 300
of the participants will be staying in residence.

May 28 - May 30: The Mathematics '75 Conference, sponsored by the Centre for Continuing Education, is being held
on the York campus. 200 of the 500 persons expected to attend will be staying in residence.

May 28: The University Womens Club of North York will be holding meetings on the York campus, with
some 250 people attending the one-day conference.

May 28: One-day session on World Trends in Political and Economical Management will take place on the
York Campus

May 31 - June 1: Birthright is holding a two-day conference on the York campus. The 300 participants will be
staying in residence.

May 29 - May 30: The Canadian Marketing Workshop, sponsored by the Faculty of Administrative Studies and the
American Marketing Association will take place on the York campus. 80 marketing specialists from 47
universities across Canada will be in attendance.
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Wednesday

8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. - Math '75 - [Centre for Continuing Education] A three-day conference for educators
with guest speakers, workshops and seminars - registration fee for the three days is $75.00 - for
further information contact the Centre for Continuing Education, local -2502

Thursday

8:00 a.m. - 7:00 p.m. - Math '75 - [Centre for Continuing Education] Today's guest speakers include Dr.
Howard Fehr. Columbia University speaking on "Geometric Instruction; Goals and Content" and Miss Angela
Armitt, University of Western Ontario who will lecture on "Communication Through Humour" - registration
fee for the remaining two days is $55.00 - for further information, contact the Centre for Continuing
Education, local -2502

1:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m. - Open House - [Glendon College] Students' art, costumes and photography will be on
display - campus tours will be conducted and admission and financial aid information will be made
available - Glendon College Campus

GENERAL

* 1975 SPRING CONVOCATION:

Saturday, May 31 (10:30 a.m.) Atkinson College - Ms. Marie-Claire Blais, author, will receive the Honorary
Degree of Doctor of Letters. Ms. Blais will give the Convocation Address.

Thursday, June 5 (10:00 a.m.) Bethune &Stong Colleges, Faculty of Science - Mr. Cyrus Eaton, financier and
industrialist, will receive the Honorary Degree of Doctor of Science. The Convocation Address will
be given by the Right Honourable Lord James of Rusholme.

Thursday, June 5 (2:30 p.m.) Calumet &Lakeshore Teacher's Colleges, Faculty of Education, Faculty of Fine
Arts - Mr. W.T. Newnham, President of Seneca College and Miss Angela Armitt, Director of Extension
and Summer School, University of Western Ontario, will both receive the Honorary Degree of Doctor of
Laws. Mr. Newnham will give the Convocation Address.

Friday, June 6 (10:00 a.m.) McLaughlin, Winters, Founders and Vanier Colleges - Professor Barker Fairley,
painter and schOlar, will receive the Honorary Degree of Doctor of Letters. Dr. Vera Peters,
biophysicist and radiologist, will receive the Honorary Degree of Doctor of Science. Professor
Fairley will give the Convocation Address.

Friday, June 6 (2:30 p.m.) Graduate Studies and Honours Business - Dr.
'teacher, will receive the Honorary Degree of Doctor of Laws. Mr.
Magazine, will receive the Honorary Degree of Doctor of Letters.
Convocation Address.

Vincent Wheeler Bladen, scholar and
Peter Newman, Editor, Maclean's
Mr. Peter Newman will give the

Saturday, June 7 (2:30 p.m.) Glendon College - Ms. Claire Kirkland-Casgrain, lawyer and public servant,
will receive the Honorary Degree of Doctor of Laws. Ms. Kirkland-Casgrain will give the Convocation
Address.

Monday, June 9 (2:00 p.m.) Osgoode Hall Law School - Professor Otto Kahn-Freund, legal scholar, will receive
the Honorary Degree of Doctor of Laws. Convocation Address will be given by Professor Kahn-Freund

IMPORTANT ADDITIONAL CONVOCATION INFORMATION:

(1) All six events on the Main Campus will be held on the podium adjacent to the amphitheatre (between
the Scott Library and the Ross Building). In case of inclement weather, ceremonies will be held in
the Main Gym of the Tait McKenzie Building.

(2) All members of the community are invited to attend the Spring Convocation ceremonies, and members of
the academic and senior administrative staff are encouraged to participate in ,one or more of the
academic processions. Those who have not done so already may order academic robes from the Bookstore.
Direct any enquiries to either Mr. Brunner or Mrs. Noell (local -3811).

(3) For all events on the Main Campus (except Law), the platform party, Senators, faculty and staff members
will marshal one-half hour before each event in the Stedman Lecture Hall (platform in the Colloquium
Room, others in Room D). The Law Convocation procession will marshal in Osgoode Hall (the platform
in Room 220A, others in the main floor lobby). In case of inclement weather, all marshalling will
take place in the Tait McKenzie Building (the second floor classroom for the platform, and the first­
floor student lounge for Senators, faculty and staff).

(4) Enquiries regarding robing and marshalling for the Glendon ceremony should be directed to Mr. Pilley
(487-6110). General enquiries regarding Convocation should be directed to Mr. Mouritsen in the
Convocation Office (local -2226).

*

*

*

~,~,J:.I;'~,,;;.:::.

President H. Ian Macdonald is discontinuing his regular visits to his Glendon College office during the
summer. He will be visiting campus periodically, however, with advance notice to be given in the Bulletin.
The regular timetable will resume in September.

Fine Arts Summer Studies '75 applications and registrations are now being accepted. Course offerings in
Dance, Film, Music, Theatre and Visual Arts. Daily classes to run from July 2 - August 12 (Dance, June 30 ­
August 8). All are credit courses. For information and application forms, call local -3636, Summer Studies
Office, Fine Arts Centre, Phase 11.

York Staff and Faculty Golf Tournament is only two weeks away. There are still 15 openings for those who
are interested. Guest can now be included.

- continued



GENERAL (cont'd.)

* PROSPECTS FOR MAN - A Symposium sponsored by the Faculty of Science, to be held June 3 and 4 in association
with the conferring of an honorary degree on Mr. Cyrus Eaton at the Science Convocation, June 5, 1975.
Schedule of events is:

Tuesday, June 3 (commencing at 10:30 a.m.)

- Opening of the Symposium - President H. Ian Macdonald
- The Developing Countries - Mr. Peter Wright, Director, International Bank for Reconstruction and

Development
- The Environment - The Honourable Jack Davis, P.C., former Federal Minister of the Environment
- Prospects for Energy - Professor W.B. Thompson, University of California, San Diego.

Wednesday, June 4 (commencing at 9:30 a.m.)

- Food Problems and Prospects - Mr. WaIter Pawley, United Nations Food and Agricultural Organization
- The Social Future of Man - Professor Leonard J. Duhl, University of California, Berkeley
- The Role of the Universities - The Right Honourable The Lord James of Rusholme
- The Problem of Resources - Dr. Aurelio Peccei, President, The Club of Rome

Tickets are available from Dr. W.J. Megaw, Centre for Research on Environmental Quality, Room Tl17, Steacie
Science Library.

* Bookstore Hours for June 1975:

June 2 - June 14

Monday - Thursday

Friday
Saturday

June 16 - June 28

Monday - Thursday

Friday
Saturday

9:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. (Clerk service all 4 nights, 4:30 p.m. to
7:30 p.m. for textbooks only)

9:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.
Closed

9:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. (Clerk service Monday &Thursday only
4:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. for textbooks only)

9:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.
Closed

STAFF POSITIONS AVAILABLE:

*

*

*

*

*

*

*

The Advising Centre, Faculty of Arts begins its summer operation of advising and enrolling newly admitted
students on June 2. The summer telephone lines are now in operation. Enquiries concerning enrollment should
be directed to local -6470, -6471, -6472 or -6473. For general enquiries telephone local - 3512. The
officers of the Centre are: Terry M. Boyd, Humanities, Director; Herb Sigman, Assistant Director; and
Sheila Ridley, Administrative Assistant.

Results of the Senior Common Room election held at the general meeting on May 22 are as follows:
Pauline Callan, Administrative Assistant, Graduate Studies
Colin Campbell, Senior tutor, Winters College
loan Davies, Master, Bethune College
Roger Kuin, English and Senior tutor, McLaughlin College
Tom Wilson, Administrative Studies, Osgoode Hall

Beginning Tuesday, May 27 the Women's Workshop, Room 102, Behavioural Science Building, will be open Tuesdays
and Wednesdays until June 25, between 12:00 noon and 2:00 p.m. for staff women to get together for lunch and
discussion. For further information, call Sandra or Barbara at local -2519.

The Counselling and Development Centre will be offering an assertive training group for men and women
beginning June 2. The group will meet for six weeks. For further information, or to register, call
local -2519 or stop by Room 145, Behavioural Science Building.

The Metropolitan Symphonic Band has additional openings in all segments for York students interested in
instrumental music. This newly organized concert band's repetoire includes classical to modern with a
stage band, chamber group and others. Rehearsals will take place in Room 310, Fort York Armoury, near the
C.N.E. For further information, please call 630-9922.

The Department of English has tickets for a performance of "Twelfth Night", at Stratford, Saturday,
September 27 (matinee). Tickets are $3.50 each and are available from Room S763, 'Ross Building.

A male-female awareness group sponsored by the Counselling and Development Centre will be offered on
Friday, May 30 from 6:00 p.m. to 9:30 p.m. and Saturday, May 31 between 10:00 a.m. and 7:00 p.m. The group
will offer individuals an opportunity to explore sex role stereotypes and ways to grow beyond them.
Registration is limited. For further information, call local -2519 or stop by Room 145, Behavioural Science
Building.

Please contact PERSONNEL SERVICES
Counsellor - Linda Hamilton (3473)

Atkinson College - Student Programmes Clerk; Grade 4

Registrar - Transcript Clerk; Grade 4
- Student Records Co-ordinator; Grade 5

Physical Plant - Senior Accounting Clerk; Grade 5
Accounting Clerk; Grade 4

- Office Services Clerk; Grade 2

SUM1ER INTERCHANGE;
Wanted: 1
For Sale:

For Sale:
For Rent:

Man's 10-speed in good condition, preferably 21" frame (medium size). - S. Bider, c/o Atkinson Mailroom.
1972 Toyota COrolla 1600, certified, 43,500 miles, standard, radial tires, AM/FM radio, undercoated,
$1,400, call 667-3615 days, 482-5705 evenings.
Large table lamp - white ceramic base, white shade - like new. Call Catherine, local -3452, or 661-4080.
3 bedroom furnished townhouse (2 bathroom) in London, Ontario; available from July, 1975 for 1 year;
call 444-2561, ext. 232.
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Thursday
8:00 a.m. - 7:00 p.m. - Math '75 - [Centre for Continuing Education] today's guest speakers include: Dr.

Howard Fehr, Columbia University speaking on "Geometric Instruction: Goals and Content"; and Miss Angela
Armitt, University of Western Ontario who will lecture on "Communication Through Humour" - registration
fee for the remaining two days is $55.00; for further information contact the Centre for Continuing
Education, local -2502

1:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m. - Open House - [Glendon College] students' art, costumes and photography will be on
display, campus tours will be conducted, and admission and financial aid information will be made
available - Glendon College Campus

Friday

9:00 a.m. - 7:00 p.m. - Math '75 - [Centre for Continuing Education] main speakers for today are: Dr. Morris
Kline, Brooklyn College, who will discuss "The Value of Senior High Mathematics"; and Dr. Robert E.K.
Rourke will deliver a lecture on "When Everyone is Somebody, Then No One's Anybody" - registration fee
required to attend lectures; for further information contact the Centre for Continuing Education, local -2502

Saturday

10:30 a.m. - ATKINSON COLLEGE CONVOCATION - Ms. Marie-Claire Blais, author, will receive an honorary Doctor of
Letters degree; Ms. Blais will give the Convocation Address - the ceremonies will take place at the Podium
level adjacent to the amphitheatre (in case of inclement weather, they will be held in the Main Gym, Tait
McKenzie Building) York Campus

NOTE: As yet there are no events scheduled for Sunday

GENERAL

STAFF POSITIONS AVAILABLE:

*

*

*

*

*

PROSPECTS FOR MAN - A Symposium sponsored by the Faculty of Science, to be held June 3 and 4 in association
with the conferring of an honorary degree on Mr. Cyrus Eaton at the Science Convocation, June 5, 1975.
Schedule of events is:

Tuesday, June 3 (commencing at 10:30 a.m.)

- Opening of the Symposium - President H. Ian Macdonald
- The Developing Countries - Mr. Peter Wright, Director, International Bank for Reconstruction and

Development
- The Environment - The Honourable Jack Davis, P.C., former Federal Minister of the Environment
- Prospects for Energy - Professor W.B. Thompson, University of California, San Diego

Wednesday, June 4 (commencing at 9:30 a.m.)

- Food Problems and Prospects - Mr. WaIter Pawley, United Nations Food and Agricultural Organization
- The Social Future of Man - Professor Leonard J. Duhl, University of California, Berkeley
- The Role of the Universities - The Right Honourable The Lord James of Rusholme
- The Problem of Resources - Dr. Aurelio Peccei, President, The Club of Rome

Tickets are available from Dr. W.J. Megaw, Centre for Research on Environmental Quality, Room Tl17, Steacie
Science Library.

A male-female awareness group sponsored by the Counselling and Development Centre will be offered' on Friday,
May 30 from 6:00 p.m. to 9:30 p.m; and Saturday, May 31 between 10:00 a.m. and 7:00 p.m. The group will
offer individuals an opportunity to explore sex role stereotypes and ways to grow beyond them. Registration
is limited. For further information, telephone local -2519 or stop by Room 145, Behavioural Science Building.

The Atkinson Coffee House will be closing Friday, May 30 to permit Convocation preparations. In order to
avoid the problems encountered last year, coffee will be made available to the Atkinson staff and faculty in
Conference Room 282 by 8:30 a.m. only.

C.Y.S.F. announces that in addition to charters to Europe and Vancouver, summer charters are available to
Hong Kong. For further details in respect to fares, dates, etc., please contact the C.Y.S.F. office in
Room 105, Central Square.

CBC-TV is sponsoring a TV drama writing contest for students. "Our search is for one-hour scripts for
videotape productions, not film" explains David Helwig, literary manager of CBC-TV's drama department.
The contest is open to all Canadian citizens or landed immigrants registered full time at a Canadian
university or college for the 1974-75 school year. Scripts must be typed and postmarked no later than
June 30, 1975. Cash awards will be presented with CBC having a twelve-month option to purchase winning
scripts under the CBC-ACTRA agreement. Manuscripts and requests for further information should be addressed
to College Writing Contest, CBC-TV Drama Department, Box 500, Station A, Toronto, Ontario M5W lE6.

Please contact PERSONNEL SERVICES
Counsellor - David Atkinson (3613)

Comptroller (Payroll Section) - Payroll Manager, P &M

Counsellor - Linda Hamilton (3473)

Arts - Secretary to Chairman - English (shorthand required); Grade 5
- Faculty Secretary - Economics; Grade 4

Fine Arts - Secretary; Grade 3

Scott Library - Serials Assistant; Grade 3
- Book Processing Clerk; Grade 3

Computer Centre - Keypunch Operator; Grade 4

Comptroller - Senior Accounting Clerk (Student Accounts); Grade 5

A.I.S. - Administrative Assistant; Grade 6


